LAND TRUST PRESENTS CAUSEWAY BOARDWALK PROJECT TO BSFD COUNCIL

On May 17th, the BSFD Council gave its unanimous endorsement to the proposed pedestrian boardwalk as presented by the Land Trust.

This elevated walkway will parallel the causeway and provide safe passage beside the 1,300-foot causeway for all pedestrians and bicyclists.

Council endorsement is based on key points presented by LT Chair, Terry Duffy and Trustee and Project Manager, David Stenmark:

 Necessity… the 19-foot-wide, 90-year-old causeway is too narrow for safe pedestrian or bicycle use and there is no alternative as the causeway cannot be widened.

Practicality… the best and only solution is to move all pedestrian and bicycle traffic to a secure/buffeted walkway constructed parallel to the roadway. Town and State government agencies support the proposal based on its merits.

Affordability… there will be no BSFD tax funding of the project. State and Federal grants will be sought. A professional fundraiser has come forward to mount a BS community wide fundraising campaign.

Feasibility… professional construction management will be under Trustee David Stenmark’s direction. Support from Town agencies will provide collaborative assistance when solicited.

In summary: 

· Public safety concerns demand that this project move forward

· Our review of the practicality, affordability, and feasibility of this community driven project has been carefully conducted in a professional, circumspect manner. By working closely with the BSFD Council, we can make this ambitious plan a reality.

